
 
International Student Admission Policy 

 
Through the Diocese of Wilmington, Ursuline Academy is able to enroll international students as a 
Student Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP)-certified school. Ursuline is authorized by the U.S. 
Immigration & Customs Enforcement Agency to issue Form I-20s to foreign national students. Foreign 
national students are required to present a Form I-20 when applying for an F-1 student visa to legally 
study in the United States. Ursuline will issue a Form I-20 after the student has been formally accepted 
into our academic program. 
 
International students must go through the following admission process: 

●​ Submit an Application for Admission 
●​ Submit an Official Transcript for review 
●​ Provide recommendations from English and math teachers 

Additionally, international students are required to interview with or speak with the Director of 
Admissions. 
 
Ursuline requires that a student have a strong background in English. We do not offer English as a second 
language. Applicants must be able to comprehend and speak well in order to be considered for admission, 
as the curriculum is not modified. 
 
Ursuline does not arrange host families for international students. 
 
Ursuline requires that international students undergo a Physical Examination before participating in any 
athletic activities, including both practice and competition. All immunizations and medical history must 
be submitted to the school nurse prior to the first day of school. 
 
Ursuline abides by all DIAA rules and regulations for participation in high school athletics, including the 
restriction on international students participating in sub-varsity sports with no state tournament eligibility 
for the first year of attendance at the School. 
 


